HADCO
Board Meeting Minutes

For May 3, 2017
PLACE:  Myers Center
TIME:    12:31pm



 
ATTENDEES: Arthur Perry, Chris Spens, Jerry Griese, Mike Baker, Janeal Kohler and Jamie Ambrosini.
READING & APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: Commissioner Griese motioned to approve the minutes from the March 23, 2017 meeting. Commissioner Spens seconded. No discussion. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed.
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY: 
Mrs. Kohler reported there is a DMPM Board member position open. DMPM is a supporting corporation to the Housing Authority. The advertisement for this position will start soon. Because DMPM is a supporting corporation to HADCO the HADCO board selects the Board member. Review of the applications will be on the agenda for the May Board meeting. The DMPM Board meets on the first Tuesday of the even months at the Myers Center at 12:00pm. 
PUBLIC COMMENT ON BUSINESS ITEMS: None
BILLS & BOARD COMMUNICATIONS AND DISCUSSION ON PBLIC COMMENT: None
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Mrs. Kohler presented the Roseburg School District Easement request. Mrs. Kohler had been approached a few years ago from the school district to discuss the potential for emergency access across from the current administrative building. There was no specific timeline due to lack of funding. Discussion was had regarding the congestion and safety on the corner.  Originally the discussions were based around emergency access.  The current written proposal identifies unlimited use for regular bus traffic to relieve congestion on Harvard. Mrs. Kohler reported the ability to amend the Declaration of Trust (DOT) with HUD was still an unknown. Commissioner Spens asked about the potential of selling the land to the school district. Discussion was had regarding the following items;

· Determining the value of the land and appropriate compensation.
· Would the school still want easement if it was for emergencies only?
· Concern about the streets being set up for children, residents and the safety concerns should the volume of traffic increase.
· Timing of the administrative building relocation. 
· Liability to HADCO for increased traffic.
· Restriction for emergency use only. 
Mrs. Kohler reported if the Board was interested in considering the easement then the tenants should be allowed to comment.  It was decided this agenda item would be tabled until the next meeting.  Mrs. Kohler would ask the school district if they still wanted the easement if it was for emergency purposes only and find out if the DOT could be amended.  
Resolution #2079- Approval of Section 8 SEMAP Submission--Mrs. Ambrosini presented the annual SEMAP report required by HUD. A portion of the report is self certification and a portion is scored from HUD’s electronic record system (PIC). The submission results indicate we will once again be high performers in SEMAP. Commissioner Spens motioned to approve the Section 8 SEMAP submission. Commissioner Baker seconded. No discussion. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed.

Resolution #2080- Approval of Finance Policy Revisions regarding Credit Cards- Mrs. Kohler presented a proposal to consolidate credit card use. The current policy and procedures outline several different cards. Umpqua Bank has a new program that provides a cash back incentive as well as a system for streamlining accounting processes. Consolidating is the leading factor for this proposed revision. Discussion was had regarding bank accounts being reconciled and balanced monthly by someone other than the person maintaining cash receipts or cash disbursements records on that account. Discussion was had regarding if HADCO employees may utilize credit cards for HADCO expenses as authorized by the Executive Director but not shall.  It is not a must or will. It was suggested the language to be adjusted to “will or must use the credit cards for HADCO expenses” and add Public Housing Director to the policy for card holders. Commissioner Baker motioned to approve Resolution #2080 with changes discussed. Commissioner Griese seconded. No discussion. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed.
Annual Planning Session
· Annual Selection of Chair and Vice Chairman

· With the absence of the current Board Chair, it was agreed to table selection of Chair and Vice Chairman until the next meeting.
· Discuss one year goals of HADCO
· Administrative Building Development
· Management will continue to pursue grants for rehab of the current administrative building into housing. Mrs. Kohler will apply next spring for the Meyer Memorial Grant once we have moved to the new building.
· Discuss five year goals for HADCO
· Submit application for becoming a moving to work Housing Authority. HUD has 7 years from 2016 to implement their expansion so management will continue to monitor closely for the opportunity.
· Grants for capital improvements on properties 
· Land Acquisition. Continue to look at finance opportunities (grants, financing etc) to purchase land. Discuss with the City and County potential land for housing.
· Development Projects 


Focus on development of additional housing behind the Myers Center  

Currently researching the density capacity for this project. Research possibility of disposing of some of the Public Housing in outlying areas and developing more housing in the Roseburg area closer to services. Mrs. Kohler is researching options with the available land that is tied to Public Housing and what options we have for creating more housing. 
Commissioner Griese asked if the need for housing is still here like it was a year ago. Mrs. Kohler reported yes, especially one bedroom and studio apartments. Our participants in two and three bedroom units are moving around pretty regularly and seem to be finding housing. There are concerns with older housing stock  in the community along with conversations  about choices for where people would like to live.
Commissioner Griese asked if we would pursue building one bedroom units. Mrs. Kohler stated it would depend on the financing. In order to get a large enough complex for an investor to be interested, the project may need to have larger size units as well for the revenue. Mrs. Kohler is researching options for financing.
PUBLIC COMMENT none
ADJOURNED: 1:14 pm
